

## Vereniging Schermzzal Ter Weer

OPGERICHT 5 JANUARI 1939. GOEDGEKEURD BIJ KONINKLIJK BESLUIT VAN 28 NOVEMBER 1967, NR. 39.

SCHERMLERAAR : MAÎTRE FLORIS NONHEBEL, TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80, E-MAIL: LERAARTW@SKPNET.NL
VOORZITTER : ARTHUR VAN BUITENEN, TELEFOON: (06) 51 35 88 48, E-MAIL: VOORZITTER@TERWEER.NL

SCHERMZAAL : LAAN VAN POOT 353-a, 2566 DA 'S-GRAVENHAGE: TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80 (MA, DI, DON AVOND)

WEBSITE : WWW.TERWEER.NL, E-MAIL: BESTUUR@TERWEER.NL

## NEWSLETTER / Nr 3 / December 2020

Dear members, parents, and friends of Ter Weer,

We are all ending a bizarre year. Our club also had to navigate between the corona measures. The fact that we got through this year is mainly because you have remained members, despite the fact that we were not able to fence as we were used to for a long time. Thank you very much for this. With your support, Schermzaal Ter Weer remains financially resilient and has a good level of membership. This is the foundation for getting more people interested in fencing again from next year.



We are all looking forward to a better fencing year in 2021 and to meeting again in the fencing hall. For now, we hope everyone has had a happy holiday and will have a good start for the new year. And above all, for everyone to stay healthy.

2021

## Maître and Board



It seems a while ago, but it was at the end of November that we experienced a great pepernoten tournament. Nearly 20 youth fencers tested their dexterity with foil. Due to corona measures unfortunately without an audience, but the stakes were no less. Thanks to Floris, Alex, and Tycho, and a special thanks to Myriam Mousset for the initiative and organization.

The 5th Open Hofstad Randstad Tournament is scheduled for February 14th. There will also be an extra special tournament because, in collaboration with the Johan Cruyff Foundation and the KNAS, we are giving the starting signal for wheelchair fencing in The Hague. With Alex we also have a trainer with a special license to teach wheelchair fencers. The Alderman for Sports of the Municipality of The Hague Hilbert Bredemeijer has promised to give the starting signal.



## **Competitions & activities**

The end of January 2021 Start Introductory course - learn the basics of fencing in 5 lessons in order to be able to fence a good match during the training sessions. Sign up until January 15 via proefles@terweer.nl

One-off payment of 40 euros. Material and clothing available. \*pass this tip on to a friend\* **5th Open Hofstad Randstad Tournament in the Haque** – more information to follow

\*note: only if the covid-19 measures have been relaxed\*

Friday March 5 General Members' Meeting Vereniging Schermzaal Ter Weer, according to the statutes. This is the 82nd annual members meeting. Information about the agenda will follow.

2021

Febuary 14 2021